
Notice of Public Hearing 

 On May 6, 2025, beginning at 6:00 p.m., the Goose Creek Consolidated Independent 
School District will hold a public hearing at the Goose Creek CISD Administration Building Board 
Room, 4544 Interstate 10, Baytown, Texas 77521, pursuant to Tex. Gov’t Code §403.611 
concerning the application from NRG Cedar Bayou 5 LLC (“NRG Cedar Bayou”) for a possible 
tax incentive agreement for the potential construction of an additional 721 megawatt (MW) electric 
power generation plant at the NRG complex, that would create electricity for sale into the 
wholesale power market. The Project would consist of one natural gas-fired combustion turbine in 
a single-shaft combined cycle configuration  (the “Project”). The Project would be developed on 
approximately 9 acres within Chambers County, in a reinvestment zone on land generally 
southeast of Texas Highway 146 and west of FM 1405, near the Baytown Industrial Park [Parcel 
ID 39423]. 

 All interested persons may appear and present testimony regarding the application.  

 


